

Town of Elrose NEWSLETTER

Box 458, Elrose, Saskatchewan, S0L 0Z0
Telephone (306) 378-2202 Fax (306) 378-2966 townofelrose@sasktel.net

May 2021

We would like to welcome **Angela Langen** as our new Administrator. Angela is currently living in Whitebear, with her husband, daughter and son. Before moving back closer to her home town, she worked for the University of Saskatchewan for many years.

Josh McPhail will also begin working with the Town, starting May 1st, as our Summer Student.

Street Sweeping - Friday, May 14th - NO PARKING on streets

Street sweeping will be taking place, by a third party company, on Friday, May 14th. They will be in Town early and sweep all streets in one day. Please remove your vehicles from the street for the entire day, or until they have finished your street. Thank you.

Office Move

We will be moving back to the Town Office on Main street mid-May. Notices will be posted on our Facebook page and at the Scout Hut when we know they exact day we are moving.

Once again the office will be closed the day of the move and we apologize for the inconvenience.

Just a reminder:

- The Uniplex pool is now open! Check out their Facebook page for hours and details on COVID measures that are in place.
- If you have had any changes in your contact information or you no longer have a land line, please contact the Town Office to make sure we have your most up to date contact information.
- If you have a pet in Town, you are required to purchase an annual pet license from the Town Office.
 Please call or visit the office for more details. In addition, we would like to remind everyone that you must pick up after your pets!
 Thank you.



The Elrose-Monet Recreation Board along with the Town of Elrose and the RM of Monet are excited to announce a major upgrade to our Uniplex.

In preparation for upcoming renovations through the MEEP grant, the Rec Board had begun demolition on the west end of the skating ice. When many layers were stripped away the age of our facility started to show.

The Rec Board formed a sub committee and put a lot of effort into fully examining all of the options and feel that the best option for the longevity of our facility would be to concrete the ice surface. This includes all new headers, piping and boards.

COMING THIS FALL: CONCRETE ARENA FLOOR

The R.M. of Monet will be funding this project with a loan to the Rec Board at the interest they are currently earning.

🔍 THANK-YOU 🔍

At this time we would like to thank the community for their unwaivering support of our annual auction. The Rec Board is confident that with the continued support of this event they will have no trouble meeting their annual payment requirement.

That being said, donations will always be welcomed and a tax receipt issued with cheques made payable to the RM of Monet.

WE ARE THRILLED TO THINK OF THE ENDLESS POSSIBILITIES IN STORE FOR THE FUTURE OF OUR UNIPLEX